

PHYSICIAN TO THE PRESIDENT THE WHITE HOUSE

23 September 2023

MEMORANDUM FOR:

KARINE JEAN-PIERRE

ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT AND WHITE HOUSE PRESS SECRETARY

FROM:

KEVIN C. O'CONNOR, D.O., FAAFP

PHYSICIAN TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT:

President Biden's COVID and Influenza Vaccination

- 1. Yesterday morning, the President received his annual influenza vaccine and updated COVID-19 vaccine, in accordance with the recommendations of the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). The President received his vaccination against respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) several weeks ago.
- 2. As we enter the cold and flu season, the President encourages all Americans to follow his example and to check with their healthcare provider or pharmacist to assure that they are fully vaccinated.

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin C. O'Connor, D.O., FAAFP

Physician to the President The White House

Associate Professor, The George Washington University School of Medicine & Health Sciences